



TRI-TOWN AMBULANCE

West Tisbury • Chilmark • Aquinnah

Chief Ben Retmier, Tri-Town Ambulance Chief P.O. Box 457 West Tisbury, MA. 02575 PHONE/FAX: 508-693-4992 Email: ttemschief@Vineyard.net

Tri-Town Ambulance Committee
November 9th Meeting Minutes
Approved by the Committee December 14, 2022

Committee Chair Warren Doty called the meeting to order at 12:03 p.m.

In attendance

Committee Chair Warren Doty, Committee Member Jim Newman, Committee Member Cindy Mitchell, Chief Ben Retmier, Administrative Assistant Allison Graczykowski

Approval of October 19, 2022 Meeting Minutes

Committee Member Cindy Mitchell motioned to approve and Committee Member Jim Newman seconded the motion.

The motion passed unanimously.

- Old Business
- New Business
- Chief Report

Chief Retmier shared that our new Paramedic Trulayna Rose began shifts this week.

Chief also shared that he does not have a first draft of budget available due to Zobrio issue and revenue numbers being unavailable to date.

West Tisbury had 202 runs in 2021 or 52% of call volume.

Chilmark had 144 runs in 2021 or 37% of call volume.

Aquinnah had 41 calls in 2021 or 11% of call volume.

For the call numbers, Chief Retmier shared that the number of runs between August 8, 2022 and November 8, 2022 was 118.

For the same period in 2021 there were 119.

The year- to- date total for 2022 is 350 and for the same period in 2021 that number was 339.

• COVID 19 Update

Chief Retmier shared that all is going well.

• Comstar Update

Collections continue to go well.

• Next Meeting Date

November 30, 2022 at 12:00 pm.

 Adjournment 	•	Adjournmen
---------------------------------	---	------------

Committee Chair Warren Doty motioned to adjourn the meeting at 12:28 pm and Committee Member Cindy Mitchell seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

Prepared by:	

Allison Graczykowski Administrative Assistant